BUTTE IN-HOME SUPPORTIVE SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes from November 27, 2007

Members Present:  David Brown, Chair; Cheryl Leeth for Patty Smith; Dan Grover, Mark Gordon, Rosie Grinnell, Pamela Perry, Sarah Okumbe.  
Public/agency representatives present:    Domenic Console, Margery Avila, Elsbeth Beglinger, Linda Huffmon, Frank Smith, Dorothy Churchill, Mildred Bowman.
Staff:  Pamela Hospers.
Welcome and introductions:  David called the meeting to order at 10:00 am with a moment of silence recognizing the death of Doris Laughlin, a committee member at the time of her passing.  David went on to explain the need for the special meeting with three primary agenda items: elections for next year, vacancies and appointments of new committee members, and the hiring of a facilitator to assist the chair and vice-chair.  A sign-in sheet was passed around the table as introductions were made.
Notes from October 22, 2007:  as there was not a quorum on 10/22, no official minutes were taken.  Pam Hospers shared the notes she kept from that date.  The minutes from July 23, 2007 will be reviewed for approval at the next regular meeting.
Current Vacancies, renewals and applicants:  David reviewed the current vacancies, two recipients, and with the loss of Doris, a provider.  Three current committee members’ terms are due to expire 12/19/07, Sarah Okumbe, Patty Smith, and Daniel Grover.  Both Sarah and Daniel would like to continue.  Patty Smith as requested that Cheryl Leeth replace her as the county representative as this committee fits in better with Cheryl’s new assignment (Patty’s old assignment).  The committee agreed that the existing members should continue, with the addition of Cheryl in Patty’s position.  
The new applicants introduced themselves to the whole committee.  Dorothy Churchill gave a brief background of herself, previously living in Paradise and now Chico as a recipient.  Frank Smith, a recipient, advised of the need for good providers who know what to do and his relationship with ILS.  Margery Avila described herself as both a provider and recipient as the parent/guardian of her minor children who receive IHSS services from her.  Elsbeth Beglinger described herself as a recipient in need of a good worker, who was a provider in the past.  Domenic Console described himself as both an agency representative and provider, noting his ongoing interest through his regular attendance as a public/agency representative.  Mildred Bowman, a recipient, expressed interest in the committee based on past experience, and her overall good experiences with providers.

David and Frank further discussed the benefit of IHSS.
Facilitator Proposal:  Pam Hospers and Linda Huffmon presented a scope of work for the proposal to hire Linda as a facilitator to assist with the committee meetings the remainder of the next fiscal year.  The committee asked questions that were answered by Linda and Pam.
Dan made a motion to hire a facilitator for the remainder of the fiscal year, Sarah seconded it.  It was approved by all.

Dan made a second motion to hire Linda Huffmon as the facilitator given her experience with this committee, IHSS and Tehama County’s IHSS Advisory Committee/Public Authority.  Sarah seconded, it was approved unanimously.

Elections:  After discussion among the committee, and agreement by Mark Gordon and Dan Grover, Sarah Okumbe made a motion to elect Mark as Chair and Dan as Vice-chair for the next two year term (starting in January 2008).  Pam Perry seconded it.  Both were voted in unanimously.
Appointment of new members:
The process of choosing new members was explained to the candidates.  Once the committee chooses who to recommend to the Board of Supervisors, those individuals will be calendared for the December 11th Board meeting in Oroville.  If approved, they will start their terms effective December 19, 2007 and serve for the next three years.  After the explanation, and answering of questions, the open meeting was adjourned, the guests were invited to partake of the lunch provided for the meeting, then excused so the committee could discuss and determine who to forward to the Board of Supervisors in their recommendation in a closed session.

Closed session:  The closed session began about 11:30.  The list of candidates was reviewed and three were chosen to recommend to the Board of Supervisors.
Next meeting:  Tuesday, February 12, 10:00 am to 12:00 am, at the Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Chico.
